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HPD TO DISCUSS SF CRIME ISSUES 

Shepherd Forest residents have recently noticed a trend of  increasing crime and serious incidents occurring in our neighborhood over the past few months.  Increased vehicle burglaries and thefts, as well as home burglaries, are just a few of the things that have residents asking for extra help from HPD.  With City budget cutbacks and the possible layoff of police officers looming, crime has become an issue more than ever across our City.  In response, the SFCC has invited representatives from HPD to attend the May 16th  meeting & RESIDENTS ARE STRONGLY ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND. 

Shepherd Forest Civic Club Monthly Meeting

Monday, May 16th @ 7:00 pm

Temple Oaks Baptist Church -  2100 West 34th at Oak Forest (parking on north and south side of the church)
Topic: Crime issues in Shepherd Forest

Invited to attend our civic club meeting to discuss these important issues is HPD Captain Victor Rodriguez of the North Command, as well as officers that work in our neighborhood.  They will update us on the latest crime happenings in our neighborhood and provide us with valuable information about HPD’s efforts to help us with our problems.  Residents, this is your chance to LET YOUR VOICE BE HEARD.  It is one thing to complain to your neighbors about what has been happening, but this is your chance to come to a meeting and let these officials see and hear how much you are concerned.  PLEASE - make plans to attend the civic club meeting next Monday, May 16th and bring a neighbor with you.  Regardless of whether you are a homeowner, a renter, a new resident or longtime resident,  or even if you have never attended a civic club meeting, don’t miss this opportunity to hear HPD officials discuss our neighborhood & how we may be impacted by City budget cuts.  
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Residential Drainage Fee Notifications Coming Soon 

ReBuild Houston is the City of Houston’s plan to rebuild the city’s drainage and street system. In accordance with Proposition 1, approved by voters in 2010, the city is establishing a dedicated, pay-as-you-go fund to help maintain and improve the city's drainage and street infrastructure.  In the upcoming weeks, residents will receive notification letters from the City regarding the drainage utility fees to be added to your water bill starting July 1, 2011.  The letter is only a notification and not a bill. It will show your property area and the drainage type for your property (either curb and gutter or open ditch).   You may request the City to correct any information which you deem in error, including the calculation of the amount of impervious surface on your property, on which this charge is based. This request is called a Request for Verification and Correction.  If you choose to not request verification and correction, the drainage charge shown in letter will be final.  For more information, visit www.rebuildhouston.org or call 713-371-1111.  You may also ask for assistance  from your City Councilmember who can be reached by dialing 311.
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YARD OF THE MONTH CONTEST
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Summer is fast approaching and the Yard of the Month Contest is now in full swing.  Judging of yards is being done on the first full weekend of every month.   Congratulations go to the following residents that were our lucky May contest winners:

Section 1 –  CURTIS MILLER – 1311 Stonecrest

This beautiful self designed & maintained, xerioscaped yard is a standout. The  winged and weeping cedar elm tree is a beautiful sight to see. Iris, snapdragons, date palms,  green palms, & art work by Lee Groff make this drought tolerant yard a sure winner. 
Section 2 –  BERT CASTECKA – 1927 Ansbury
Colorful flower beds accent this lush green lawn with a mixture of bright petunias.  Attractive geraniums and unusual hydrangeas highlight golden euonymus shrubbery and airplane plants, showcasing the hard work devoted to this eye-catching winner.

Section 3 –  RUBY GRUSZECZKA – 4023 Marlborough 
This former Houston Hemerocallis Garden Club member has an amazing number and variety of blooming daylilies, including Hope of Life, Golden Cheer, Sasparilla, and Witch Thimble.  Don’t miss this unique display of interesting and gorgeous flowers!

All winners will be recognized at the next SFCC meeting to be held on Monday, May 16th.

Happy birthday wishes are sent to MICHAEL MOORE who will celebrate on June 11th……… Wedding anniversary congratulations are sent to BRANDON & CLAUDIA TRISTAN who celebrated on May 6th and to  HENRY & MARGARET DEMUTH who celebrated on May 8th. Congratulations are also sent to JOE & CARMEN NIETO who will celebrate a wedding anniversary on May 20th. Early June wedding anniversary congratulations go to ROBERT & MARIE HEMPHILL (6TH), LYNETTE & DARRELL TIDWELL (13th), and JOE & JEAN JUNGBAUER (14th)…….Best wishes are sent to RUTH LEPLER who is out of the hospital and continuing her rehab………Sending cheery wishes your way FRANK OWENS………Sincere sympathy is extended to BETTY MADDOX and son, BRAD, on the recent passing of her husband and longtime resident, JW MADDOX………Sympathy is also extended to WILLIE HACK on the recent loss of her husband, DENVARD HACK…… A huge Shepherd Forest welcome goes to our new neighbors, JUDY GARZA & GREG BEEBE, along with their “kids” Lola and Cole……Congratulations are sent to DARRELL & LYNETTE TIDWELL on the recent birth of a new grandson, JONATHAN DAVID TIDWELL…….It’s never too late to join the Shepherd Forest Civic Club – just mail your $20 per household membership dues to the civic club address on the top front of this newsletter and join today.....If you have any news that you would like to share with your neighbors through the SF PartyLine, please call 713-868-4062 and leave a message. 
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Shepherd Forest C.O.P. Security Report

Unfortunately, April was a busy month for crooks and crime in our neighborhood. Most of the crime reported was in Section 1 and included: Two Ford F250 trucks were stolen: one in the 1500 block of Ansbury and one in the 1000 block of W. 31st. A third Ford F250 truck was burglarized in the 1500 block of Wilde Rock.  All of these incidents occurred on the same night.  In addition, a car was stolen on West 30th St.  Several vagrants were reported near the pawn shop at Ella & Ansbury and a patroller also observed them trespassing onto private property. HPD was called and the SFCC is now working with the pawn shop managers to address the issue.  Residents also reported a home burglary in the 900 block of W. 30th  and a home burglary in the 3000 block of Guese.  A resident near the 4100 block of Gardendale returned home at 2AM and noticed a suspicious large, dual wheel black pick up idling near his driveway. When the suspects noticed the resident, they drove off slowly with their lights off.  
Enclosed in this newsletter, residents will find a form furnished to our Citizens on Patrol by the Houston Police Department. It is an Action Request Form and can be used to report everything from suspected criminal activity to issues for the Neighborhood Protection Division, such as abandoned buildings or cars, high weeds, cars parked on the grass, trash build-up, etc. Please feel free to use these forms and send them DIRECTLY to the police department via fax or e-mail. Both the fax number and the e-mail address are shown on the form. These forms can be used instead of calling 311.   In the case of criminal or suspicious activity, after you have notified HPD, PLEASE, also contact Cookie Davenport (713-291-2321) or (cookie@cookiedavenport.com). Cookie is currently filling in for our Security Coordinator, Ruth Lepler, who is still mending from a serious fall.   Another reminder from our Citizens on Patrol relating to why it is important to have your house numbers where they can be easily seen. First of all, IT’S THE LAW! Secondly, it is EXTREMELY helpful to patrollers in reporting incidents and EXTREMELY helpful to first responders such as Emergency Medical Services, the Fire Department, and the Houston Police Department! Can your house numbers be easily seen; at night as well as in the day?  If you do not yet have your ‘SF stickers” for your cars, identifying your vehicle as belonging in Shepherd Forest, please come to the Civic Club meeting and pick up as many as you need! These stickers on your bumper help residents and patrollers identify who is and who is not a resident of Shepherd Forest as opposed to suspicious vehicles that have no business in our neighborhood!  Important numbers are HPD (Life threatening) EMERGENCY – 911, HPD NON-EMERGENCY 713-884-3131, and the SFCC Citizens on Patrol 713-291-2321.  Keep these numbers handy!!

MEMORIAL DAY TO BE OBSERVED MAY 31st 

Memorial Day is a United States federal holiday that is observed on the last Monday of May to commemorate U.S. men and women who have died in military service to their country. It first began to honor soldiers who died during the American Civil War. After World War I, it was expanded to include those who died in any war or military action. In recent years, Memorial Day has been viewed not only as a day to remember our family and friends who gave the ultimate sacrifice, but as the traditional beginning of summer. However you choose to observe Memorial Day, don’t forget to honor those who gave their lives  that we may live in “the land of the free and the home of the brave.”   Remember to fly your American flag proudly on May 31st !  
Summer Reading Program for Kids & Teens

At All Houston Public Library Branches
The Summer Reading Program at the Houston Public Library is a free incentive program to encourage kids and teens to read. The program includes many diverse, free, educational and fun programs for kids and teens up to 18 years of age.  Participants can earn lots of exciting incentives such as books, tickets to an Astros game or a coupon for the Ringling Bros. and Barnum & Bailey Circus. This Year's Theme is “From Fables to Fantasy!”  and promises to be an exciting one. A variety of programs are planned specifically for each age group. The Summer Reading Program dates are June  1 - August 1, 2011. Participants can register from their home computer or can visit any Houston Public Library. For more information about the Summer Reading Program, please visit www.houstonlibrary.org or contact the Oak Forest library branch at 832-393-1960.


ARE YOU THINKING ABOUT  REMODELING?
The current Deed Restrictions for Shepherd Forest state that no construction or alterations….. shall be commenced on any property in Shepherd Forest without the plans for such construction or alteration having been submitted to and approved by the Shepherd Forest Deed Restriction Enforcement/Architectural Control Committee.  The Deed Restrictions also state in Subsection 2.3 that…”.all construction or alterations…must be completed within nine (9) months from the date the building permit is received….”   For more information, check your Deed Restrictions or contact any SF Civic Club Officer or Director.
SEX OFFENDERS LIVING IN   SHEPHERD FOREST
A recent internet check confirmed that the Department of Public Safety’s Sex Offender Database lists a number of sex offenders living in the area in or near Shepherd Forest, including those on Maple Grove, Gardendale, Oak Forest, T.C Jester, Sherwood, West 34th……).  For 
specific locations and more information about these local sex offenders, you can go to http://records.txdps.state.tx.us.  At this website, you can check out names, addresses, and even pictures of these and other sex offenders living in the Shepherd Forest area.  This is public information and can be obtained by anyone free of charge.   Be sure to take a minute and check out this information.
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Have you heard about the Farmers Market that is held weekly at City Hall? The market hosts over 40 vendors around the City Hall Reflection Pool with an array of locally grown fruits and vegetables as well as a variety of prepared lunch items made from local ingredients.  The City Hall Farmers Market dates are every Wednesday from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m., downtown at City Hall through June 29th and Sept. 7th thru Dec. 21, 2011.  For more information about the  market, visit www.greenhoustontx.gov     
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